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NOVEMBER  

2   Scout and Guide Shop reopens  

5   District Fireworks Display     Wymondley Wood  

5  Scout Active Service - ‘The Merry Widow’ Gordon Craig Theatre  

11   District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood  

14  Remembrance Sunday      

19   District Cub District Quiz     5th Letchworth HQ, Spring Road  

19 - 21 County Scout Green Beret     Phasels Wood  

28  County Skills Days - Adults    Hobbs Hill Wood School  

29   Wymondley Wood Committee Meeting   Wymondley Wood  

DECEMBER  

4   Fellowship Christmas Dinner   Guide HQ  

5   Special Needs Training (Leaders)   District H.Q. 

6   County Explorer Meal  ‘Aroma’   Stevenage  

9   District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood 

11  Christmas Tree Festival     The Letchworth Free Church  

 JANUARY 2011 

13   District Executive Meeting     District HQ  

19   District Team Meeting     District HQ  

29   Scout Active Support ‘Burns Night’   

31  Wymondley Wood Committee Meeting   Wymondley Wood   

FEBRUARY   

10  District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood   

 

Letchworth and Baldock District Scouts Editor 

Rita Hawkins, 1 South Close, Baldock SG7 6DS                                                   

editor3@btinternet.com                                                        

Printed by: Print Factory, Whitehorse Street, 

Baldock                                                                         

Printfactory@tesco.net 
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Karen Rogers  

8th Letchworth 
Beaver 
 

Caught doing 
nine miles an 

hour . 
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The ADC (Scouts) Rough Guide to        

           Denmark (and Sweden )  

You may have heard that a party of twenty young people and Leaders from the d 

District are joining the County Expedition to Denmark which will take place at the 
start of the 2011 summer holidays. 
 

Well about six weeks ago a plea went out for someone to go on a recce to Denmark 
on the weekend of 9 and 10 October. I thought I’d put my name down more to 

show willing than in any real expectation of having to go. 
 

And lo and behold I was selected for the trip along with Chris Searle. So Chris 

booked the flights with everybody’s favourite budget airline – the one that paints 
everything orange. 
 

Several e-mails went backwards and forwards to a lady called Viki Olgod Frandsen 
who works at the Naesbycentret Scout Camp which was our destination. I still 
haven’t met her but she was very helpful and was able to arrange for us to stay at 

the site. 
 

I booked the car park at Stanstead airport and arranged to pick Chris up. There was 

nothing else to do except leave it to the last minute on Friday night to pack my bag. 

Then my son helpfully pointed out that I had put the wrong car registration on the 
car park booking. Obviously it was too late to amend it on line and customer 
services had closed so I had to book the car park again for another £15 (thankfully 

now refunded) 
 

Things went like clockwork especially when they called our flight, you know how 

people pay extra money to get on the plane first, well we offered to help a lady with 
a baby and pram to get down the steps and out to the aircraft and got there before 
them. This generated a huge feeling of satisfaction but sadly I have to admit  

mostly because of the queue jumping rather than the good deed. 
 

After an uneventful flight we arrived at Copenhagen airport and collected our hire 

car. Chris elected to drive and I would navigate. He jumped in fitted his SAT NAV 
pushed a few buttons and then we were off. I was still trying to find where we were 
on the map.  We had gone about 400 metres from the airport when he turned right 

onto the E20 motorway, ah yes I can see that on the map,  
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then we went into a tunnel, can’t see that on the map. Then we drove onto a bridge that quite 
literally spans the sea. Still can’t see that on the map hang on a minute there is a very long 

bridge on the map but it’s in the opposite direction we need to go. And then the passport control 
for Sweden. Yes we had gone to the wrong country. So over the border to the first junction turn 
around back to passport control back over the border, over the bridge again, through the tunnel 

and into Denmark. 
 

Chris then declared “Sometimes I’m a bit impulsive when it comes to things like this”. Thanks for 

the warning Chris. 
 

After that it was plain sailing (apart from the occasional periods of driving on the wrong side of 

the road by him and me).   We easily found the site which is in a quiet rural part of the country 
called Zealand. We were greeted by Andreas Poulson a volunteer at the site. Over a cup of tea 
Andreas explained all about Danish Scouting and then gave us a guided tour. 
 

The site is fantastic; it has a real feel of the wilderness about it. It is laid out around a beautiful 
lake that is used for water activities. There are lots of camping areas amongst the trees and 

large open spaces for activities. There are also little shelters for those who don’t want to use 
tents. There is a whole host of activities available on site some of which I have never seen 
offered on a British Scout site. I won’t go into detail as we are keeping those a surprise for the 

time being. 
 

Although I will say it has the biggest zip wire I have seen outside of the Royal Marine Commando 

Training centre.  The site has a really good resource centre which used to be a dentist training 
school before it was moved to the site, legend has it you can still hear the screams of those 

being practised on. 
 

There was a large party of Danish Scouts at the site having a reunion camp. We were kindly 

invited to stay the night in the comfort of the main building. It was great fun watching the 
Scouts. I particularly enjoyed their night activity where they had to re live all the day’s events in 
one hour starting with getting up and doing everything again right through to going to bed. This 

included eating all their meals again and having to go on a hike. 
 

The food was delicious especially the breakfast which started with a big bowl of porridge in which 

you had the option of placing a bar of chocolate which quickly melted. I suspect if we gave that 
option to our Scouts we would have a 100% take up on the chocolate option. 
 

Sadly our time here was all too short so I gave out a few County badges and Jambo bees and 
then we had to head back to the airport checking out a few possible activities on the way.  

 

Although arriving home on Sunday 
tired I can honestly say I am looking 
forward to returning to Denmark 

next year, the country is great, the 
people nice and the Scouts even 
better. 
 

Check out the site at 
www.NAESBYCENTRET.DK 

Gavin Conder   

ADC - Scouts 
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They Cost £2 each as they are fund-raising badges for the UK 
Contingent who will be attending the 22nd WSJ next summer in Sweden.  
 

For the next few months  these badges are only available to buy 
from members of the UK International Support Team. 

This badge can also be found on ebay cheaper by searching " 22nd World 
Scout Jamboree badge UK 2011 " 
 

If you want to purchase one drop me a email at m.hart.sfx@googlemail.com to arrange 

payment and collection/drop off of the badge! 

Thank you for your help! 

Matt Hart 

Emma Covington  1st Ashwell  ABSL  

David Summer  1st Ashwell  ACSL  

Do you have or had a connection or know someone who was with 8th Letchworth 
Scout Group.  If so Peter Ellmers, GSL would be pleased to hear from you as the 
Group will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary next  year.   

Please contact Peter at 01462 685893 or peterellmers@btinternet.com 

As you may have read, Anita Claydon has been appointed the Assistant County Commissioner 
Special Needs. 
 

As a number of Leaders have been enquiring about special needs training, I have contacted Anita 
and she has agreed to run a District Special Needs training session on Sunday 5 December at 

DHQ Icknield Way. This session will include a brief introduction to the disabilities act and then 
cover issues such as Autism, ADHD and challenging behaviour. 
 

The session will run from 10am-12 and will end with a question and answer session. Anita is then 
happy to stay behind to answer any specific issues leaders may have.  

To book your place please contact Janet Conder - District Secretary  01462 624365 or 

sec@lbdscouts.org.uk. 

Janet Conder 

Special Needs Training  
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1st Baldock  

Scouts who took 
part in the Wide 
Game and an 
overnight stay  
organised by 
Sarah, Senior 
Patrol Leader. 

 

Some thoughts 
from the Troop 
on page 5  
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County Cub Scout   

Night Hike 2010  

On Saturday the 18 September I went on a night hike in Hemel Hempstead. We stayed in a 
school (freaky) and after unpacking we had some lovely dinner. Then I got changed into some 

warmer clothing because we were about to start our adventure. 
 
Our first destination was at a mysterious river. We had instructions and a map to help us find 

our way to our first activity. Here we had to do semaphore and move our arms into different 
shapes and our team had a list of which action meant what letter. We finished it and we were 
rewarded with some custard creams, it was really fun and exciting. There were six bases, we 

had a BBQ, learnt some French, did Morse Code with a torch, helped some people in a pretend 
car crash but the best bit was eating the yummy burgers with ketchup on them.  

 
We walked a very long way (seven miles), most of it was in the dark. But the best bit of all was 
having fun with my pack (Benjamin, Tommy, Oliver, Luke, Sammy) and having a laugh with 

other friends. 
 
At the end of the hike, were told that we had earned our communicators badge, a hikes away 

and a nights away point too! 
  

                                                                Darcy-Mai Hau  11th Letchworth Cubs 
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On the 18 September 2010 we met at Hobbs Hill School to go on the Night Hike.  We went 

to our classrooms to unpack our bags and met on the field in our packs to do Grand Howl. 

After dinner we set off on the bus to the place where our adventure would begin.  The hike 

began at 6.30 pm and in our group we visited six bases throughout the night performing 

different tasks with the help of Scouts and Explorers. 

 

On the first base our group had to learn the Cub Scout Promise in sign language.  I enjoyed 

this, but found it quite hard to learn the sign language actions. 

 

On base two we had to crack the code!  One member of our  team used a Light Sabre to 

make actions shown on a piece of paper for each letter. It was difficult but we got there in 

the end. 

 

On base three we got split into two groups, one group had to use a torch to perform Morse 

Code ,the other group had to crack the code and enter the numbers in the code into a box to 

get the prize. 

 

On base four we did first aid. One person read the instructions out while the other person 

helped patient who was injured.  In our group, we had to ring an ambulance. 

 

On base five we did a relay race to get a chocolate bar each, and we were timed. 

 

We had nearly finished now, it was quite late but our Group got to base six in good time.  

Here we had hamburgers and a drink, and we learnt some French questions and phrases. 

 

We had finished and we were the first group back on the coach!  We finally got back to the 

school where we got ready to go to bed.  This activity is absolutely brilliant, this is the 

second year I have done it and I think all Cubs would like it. 

 

Thanks to all the Leaders who helped us on the Night Hike                                     Lauren 

8th Letchworth Cubs 

County Cub Scout   

Night Hike 2010  
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It appears that there have been sightings of Jambo Bees in 
Denmark. On this picture of a Danish Scout you can clearly see a 
Jambo Bee in Hertfordshire Colours. 
 

It seems that the Bees travelled to Europe (avoiding very strict 
wildlife importation laws) in the luggage of a Letchworth and 

Baldock Leader. 
 

However they only enjoyed a short spell of freedom before being 

captured by local Scouts who are now looking after them. 

 

Jambo Bees Invade Europe  

 I went to Paradise Park with the Beavers. We all met in the playground where we found out 
what we could do for the day. 
  

We went on the woodland walk. We had to look for insects and bugs. We also measured the 
trees with our arms to find out how old they were. 
  

Then we went to 'touch and feel' where I touched a tiger, snake skins and crocodile skin which 
had been made into shoes, bags and belts. 
  

I had lunch at the park, played on the fire engine and then went to the food chain talk and 
learnt about what animals eat. 
  

We went around the zoo and saw the great tigers, fed the emu and reindeers. 
  

It was a great day out. 
  

by Jack aged 7 - 8th Letchworth Beavers 
  

As a result of joining in this wonderful day out, Jack gained his Animal friend and Explore activity 

badges, as well as working towards the Global and Friendship Challenge badges. 

Dragonfly - BSL 8th Letchworth Beavers 

Paradise Park -  8th Letchworth Beavers  
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On the weekend we went to the Born Survivor 12th 
Letchworth Cub Camp 2010 so we could get our 
Outdoor Challenge Badge.  I was Seconder for a tent 
called SAS (Special Air Support).  My friend Mark 
was in Navy Seals.  My Brother Daniel was in 
Marines.  In the morning we had to air our tents so 
the grass didn’t die.  The adults that came with us 
were Akela Heather, Akela Amanda, Chill and Gav.  
My favourite bit was the campfire because the 
house that Matt made was really amazing when it 
blew up.  The food that Akela Amanda made was 
great.  My favourite thing to eat was the bacon roll.  
Chill seemed to get annoyed quite easily.  It was 
definitely a weekend to remember.                                    

Jakob Cusden 

We went to Wymondley Wood with 
the Cubs.  The camp was called Born 
Survivor Camp.  The groups were 
called SAS, Marines and last but not 
least Navy Seals.  On the first night 
SAS got -10 points for talking in the 
night.  In the morning we had break-
fast, done our duties.  After our duty 
we went to base group.  There was 
pioneering, fire-lighting and tracking.  
Then we had cake and went back to 
base groups.” 

 Alex Beevor 

On Friday the 24, 12th Letchworth 
Cubs went to Born Survivor Camp.  
We were split into three new sixes for 
camp.  They were SAS, Marines and 
Navy Seals.  I was a marine.  We had 
to sleep in proper green Cub tents 
and air them every day.  It was really 
hard to take them down but we got 
there in the end.  There were lots of 
activities.  We did go-karting, a 
scavenger hunt, wide game, 
pioneering, tracking, fire-lighting, 
and we sat around the camp fire 
doing sketches and songs.  But there 
were some down sides, we had to 
work and do duties!!        

                                    Joe Henderson 

The 12th Letchworth Born Survivor 
Camp was great!  There were 
three patrols, SAS, Marines and 
Navy Seals.  The hardest thing was 
the clove hitch knot in the 
pioneering.  In the fire-lighting I 
burnt my finger with a match!  Our 
tents were very draughty and we 
couldn’t sleep.  The camp fire was 
impressive at the start because 
Matt made a special effects house 
then set it on fire.  Round the 
camp fire we all sang songs about 
super weird things.  My favourite 
song was the song about the bird         

       
        Adam Hillyer 

On Friday 24 
September was 
the start of Cub 
Camp.  We all 
found out what 
tent we were in.  
There was SAS, 
Navy Seals and 
Marines.  I was in 
Marines.  At the 
end of the day we 
played a game 
with Matt.  The 
next day we had 
breakfast and at 
the end of the day 
Matt made a small 
wooden house and 
burnt it.  We also 
did Go-Karting 
that was fun      

Stanley Woodiss 

When we got to camp we set 
up our tent and went to bed.  
The next morning we got up 
and wrapped up warm to have 
breakfast.  After breakfast we 
did our bases.  Then we had 
lunch and went Go-Karting 
and did our 3rd Bases.  Then 
we had dinner and sung camp-
fire songs around the camp-
fire.  

Charlie Dent 

On Friday the 24th of September 2010 
12th Letchworth Cub Scouts went to a 
Survivor Camp.  It was a exotic time.  
When I got there something hit my 
heart.  It has all my friends laughing 
and shaking their heads in disbelief 
as they called me over.  When we got 
in the dull white Mess Tent as they 
went over the safety rules and built 
the bright green tent and laid out our 
long stretchy bed.  We had a delicious 
dinner and played an awesome game 

before bed.          Mark Worcester 

The food I liked very much also I’m a vegetarian.  On Saturday morning I ate Frosties and 
vegetarian sausages, beans toast and Sunday morning I had Frosties and vegetarian sausage 
roll for breakfast.  We had a camp fire and did funny sketches and I was a Dracula in my 
sketch.  Matt’s fire house was amazing.  Finally, my group was Alex, Max, Adam, Jakoc and 

Charlie.            Pavan Vaghela 
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Alex Smith 

On Friday 8 October the first Baldock Scouts had a wide game 
instead of their normal meeting.  We played the wide game at the 

Weston Woods at the edge of Baldock.  Some Scouts then stayed 
the night after the game. 

I think that the game was good but rather easy.  The animals we 
had to find could have blown their whistles more often and if there 

were more animals it may have been a bit more interesting.  The 
catchers were a good idea although it was hard to tell whether they 
were or not.  Overall my team came 1st with 101 points. 

The sleepover was good but a lot of us did not get to sleep until 

about 1:30 in the morning.! 

Wide Game / Over Night Stay 

1st Baldock Scout Troop   

Shane McMahon 

The camp was fun. I 
liked the wide game and 

the video. I did not like 
to see that Will was sick! 

The sleep was the worst 
because I did not get to 

sleep. 

The breakfast was tasty. 

Thank you for camp and 
stuff. 

Breakfast 10/10.         
Total 7/10. 

Tom Baxter 

I quite liked the sleepover / wide game.  The wide game up 
at Weston Woods was really fun, I also liked the movie 

(Avatar). 

I also really liked the breakfast (hot dogs). 

Sophie Bosworth 

On the 8 October the Scouts had a wide 
game and sleepover.  The wide game was 

alright but it wasn’t the best.  It was really 
hard to find people, maybe a bit too hard.  
It was fun though it was really hard.  Not 

many people got more than two cards.  So I 
think you should make it easier some how. 

Sleepover was great and I like the idea of 
the movie.  The cakes were delicious. 

Matthew Glanville 

I think everyone 
else had a better 

time than me cos I 
have seen Avatar. 
I hate it when 

people are sick 
and was wide 
awake all night. 

Emma Walker 

We had a Scout 
sleepover on the         

8 October, it was 
really fun.  We went 
to Weston Woods and 

played a wide game. I 
really enjoyed it as it 
was my first wide 

game.  It was fun 
when we had to find 
the animals and when 

we came back to the 
Scout hut we had a 

sleepover that was so 
fun but we didn’t get 
any sleep.  Breakfast 

was lovely. 

I think the wide game 
was good but it was 
really hard to find the 

animals in the forest. 

Unknown 

Ourwide game lasted for 1hr 30mins. It 
was complicated but fun.  We wandered 

through Weston Woods avoiding the 
Klingons and finding people / animals.  
We came 5th.  Ahh but I enjoyed it.  We 

were in a team of 6 but split up.  Klingons 
stamped me once but I got all 3 strips / 
colours.  It was a fun wide game then we 

got back and watched Avatar.  We went to 
bed at 1:13.  I enjoyed it. 

Lucy Brewer 

Community spirit 
is what we bring. 
On Friday we 
meet. Unless it’s 
a community 
event. Time 
spent here time 
well spent.  
Scouts are 
ALWAYS 
prepared.  

 

Photo 1st Baldock 
Scout Troop on 

page 14  
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the grass didn’t die.  The adults that came with us 
were Akela Heather, Akela Amanda, Chill and Gav.  
My favourite bit was the campfire because the 
house that Matt made was really amazing when it 
blew up.  The food that Akela Amanda made was 
great.  My favourite thing to eat was the bacon roll.  
Chill seemed to get annoyed quite easily.  It was 
definitely a weekend to remember.                                    

Jakob Cusden 

We went to Wymondley Wood with 
the Cubs.  The camp was called Born 
Survivor Camp.  The groups were 
called SAS, Marines and last but not 
least Navy Seals.  On the first night 
SAS got -10 points for talking in the 
night.  In the morning we had break-
fast, done our duties.  After our duty 
we went to base group.  There was 
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The District Team together with our District Webmaster are looking at 

creating a whole new District Website to enable us to provide all the 

functions such as  a District Calendar and photo gallery that a modern 

website should provide. 

To make sure we give all District members a website they want to use we 

need as much input as possible across the District, from the youngest 

Beaver to our more senior surfers. 

Please take some time to browse our current website 

www.lbdscouts.org.uk and send us some comments. 

We can’t build it how you want it if you don’t tell us! 

New District Website 

Calling all website surfers– we need your input! 

-Do you have any favourite (Scouting or non Scouting) websites that 
you think are easy to navigate or have a good format? 
-What functions do you want to see on the new website? 
 -What kind of features/information do you want to see? 

Technical input very welcome our Webmaster will hopefully be able to translate 
for us! Completely un-technical input definitely very welcome. 
 Your comments/input can be passed to your ADC, any member of the District 
Team, or to Janet Conder District Secretary e-mail sec@lbdscouts.org.uk  
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12th Letchworth Cub Scouts Born Survivor Camp  

Wymondley Wood  24 - 26 September 2010  

The Born Survivor Camp on Friday 24 - Sunday 26 was the best Cub Camp I’ve ever been to. 
The activities we did were Pioneering, which was really good because we did it in three groups.  The 
groups were called SAS, Marines and the Navy Seals.  In Pioneering we made a bench. Two of the groups 
made a tepee and the other group did the bench bit.  We also did fire lighting and learnt how to hold a 
match and the fire triangle has oxygen, heat and fuel.  The fire’s fuel is the sticks.  We also did tracking 
and we learnt about the signs they used to get away from enemies in the war.  We also did some Go-
Karting in our tent groups.  The Explorers made a kart track on the big field.  The Scouts had made the 
Go-Karts. 
The Camp Fire was the best bit because Matt made a cardboard house around a little fire and about 30 
seconds later the house went up in flames. 
Every morning we had to do some duties.  The duties were cleaning the toilets, washing up, fetching wa-
ter and setting the table for dinner. 

We had a great time at Wymondley Wood.         Max Martin 

Cub Camp, the best place for a camp.  
You’re active, it’s fun and ....... yes, the 
cooking!  We were put into groups called 
The Navy Seals, SAS and Marines.  There 
was a points system and the team with 
the most points got a medal.  SAS got 
minus 27.  On Friday we played a game 
and I won so I got to keep a glow stick.  
Every hour we got some cake.  Over all it 
was cold but for an hour it was hot! 
                                     Harry Schlote 

On Friday 24 September 2010 12th Letchworth 
went to Born Survivor Camp.  As soon as we got 
there we went to put the tents up and set out 
our beds.  The groups were called Navy Seals, 
Marines and SAS.  Then we learnt our duties.  
The coolest bit of camp was singing at the 
Campfire because we made a wooden house and 
completely burnt it.  After a few days we aired 
the tent, and for breakfast we had a lady called 
Amanda.  But the best part was racing in the Go-
Karts and my group set the fastest time.  We did 
pioneering where we made a bench.  We did fire-
lighting and tracking.  This has been a really cool 
camp and I really want to do it again                
Amman Dosanjh 

We had to put up our tent.  
Here are the tent names: Navy 
Seals, SAS and Marines.  The 
next day we had breakfast, it 
was delicious!  The tents were 
bright green and very, very big!  
The Leaders had small grey 
tents.  The next thing was Go-
Karting!!  The Scouts made the 
Go-Karts.  We had to bring bike 
helmets cause if we crashed.  
The kart racing was great.  We 
also did bases which were 
pioneering, fire-lighting and 
Tracking.  The next day we 
pulled down the tents and 
wrote this!!    

                     Adam Long  

We came to 12th Letchworth Cub Camp.  
It was not fun lacing the tents but it was 

good at the home fire.  I thought I saw a 
mini atomic explosion.  We slept in a 
proper scout tent.  On Friday we put up a 

tent                      Daniel Cusden 

We went to 
Born Survivor 

Camp.  We did 
lots of Go-
Karting and 

had some cake 
and orange 
and 

blackcurrant 
juice.    

                    
Danny 
Henderson 

We went to Born 
Survivor Camp.  
In the camp fire, 
the man running 
it made a house 
shape and it blew 
up.  Taking down 
the tent was the 
worst bit because 
it started raining.  
We only put up 
one tent, the 
Leaders did the 
other two tents.  
We had lots of 
cake.                                                           
 
David Waters 

Hi, my name is Theo.  
This is about my 1st Cub 
Camp.  I stayed in a 
tent with my friends 
and my sixer, Joe, he 
whacked Stanley with 
his bag in the stomach!  
One of our Leaders had 
a brilliant idea of put-
ting a house over the 
fire. 
 Theo Brignall 
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After a 40 minute drive down the motorway we arrived in Borehamwood, the site of the 
cyclocross event. 
 

I was feeling excited and nervous, as I have never done anything like this before.  The first thing 
that I did was to walk the course with my teammates Jack and Adam Taplin and Molly Wright.  

Baloo explained the easiest route to take around the course.  The course was in a wood and the 
circuit consisted of 3 bridges, two steep hills, tree roots, and tight bends.  The leaf covered track 
made the surface slippery in some places.  Each team had to complete the course twice and 

there were about 10 teams in total taking place. 
 

The Police had set up a separate area where they had a speed monitor, you had to cycle 25m 

towards the monitor as fast as you could and the monitor displayed your speed.  My fastest 
speed was 16mph and my sister managed 11mph (not bad for a Beaver.) 
 

Whilst I was cycling around the course, I almost fell of my bike when I slipped on a tree root, but 
luckily I managed to keep my balance.  I could hear my supporters cheering me on; this made 
me feel more determined to do my best. 
 

I had a really good time with my friends, the weather was hot and sunny and the cheeseburger 
was very tasty too. 
 

I would like to thank Akela and Baloo for entering our team into the competition. 
 

I feel very proud to have completed the course without falling off and achieving a decent time. 
 

My sister enjoyed the Beaver competition and she is looking forward to doing the Cub cyclocross 

event herself next year. 

William Stewardson -  8th Letchworth Cub  

County  Beaver Scout and Cub Scout Cylcocross 

Wellend  

On Sunday 10th October I took part in the very first 
Beavers Cyclocross at Well End Activity Centre and I 

enjoyed it. 
First we registered and had our bikes checked.  Then I 
went to the police stand and they stamped my bike with 

my postcode.  I had a go at the speed checker and the 
fastest I rode was nine miles an hour. 
When it was time, I did the obstacle course. First I rode 

over a long carpet then I had to walk my bike over a small 
wooden ladder.  Next I rode over a wooden ramp then 

had to weave in and out of cones, around a tub and over 
two planks of wood to the end.  I finished the course in 
two minutes two seconds. 

I had a great day, thank you to everyone who organised 
it. 

 Karen Rogers aged 7 8th Letchworth Beavers 

I had a fantastic time at the 
Beavers cyclo cross. It was 

interesting as we had to walk round 
the course first to make sure we 
knew where we were going. I was 

fourth to go round the course.  

Emma aged 6                                        

8th Letchworth Beavers 
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Peak Assault 2010 

 

The golden oldies of Letchworth & Baldock, Jackie, Claire, an extremely youthful Goodie, Ian 
(Richard) and Sarah the Beaver (Mike) once again faced the challenges of Peak Assault, 
reclaiming (from the rather dodgy decision in the 2009 event) their title of ‘District Champions’ 
and finishing overall in the top ten of the County teams, displaying superb navigational skills and 
extreme endurance. 

The journey was dark, arriving at Tebay in the Howgill Fells (junc. 38 M6). We then used all our 
Scouting skills to set up Base Camp in the dark, then went off to bed (in the dark.) Three and a 
half hours later we woke (in the dark), ate breakfast lovingly prepared by our support team 
Lesley (in the dark), had a thorough kit check (in the dark) and started walking (in the dark – 
well almost!) 

On our way down the second hill (by which time it was no longer dark), we discovered (after he 
had fallen a few times) that Richard was losing his grip (Susan please take note- he needs new 
boots, make and model to be supplied at a later date!) 

In spite of these equipment deficiencies we showed several teams of Explorers the safest route 
across a very small section of loose ground. After bounding ably across ourselves we turned 
round to see a line of bum shuffling Explorers following! We then nimbly crossed the stream, 
only turning around to see the previous bum shuffling Explorers taking a quick early morning 
bath due to their lack of co-ordination. Luckily marshalls were at hand to scoop them out so we 
were able to carry on laughing! 

Jackie (towbar) Hare insisted on an extra long lunch break to eat her enormously tasty pie. This 
gave us time to assess the valley we had to descend into next,  as well as the very steep hill 
opposite that we still had to climb. At this point we thought an aerial runway would be the best 
option but we’d forgotten the pioneering poles (an oversight on the part of our support team) 

On the way back down, being experienced and trusted competitors and sacrificing our hard 
earned lead (in our minds) for the welfare of others, we became an integral part of a rescue 
mission. We took the final leg in the relay transporting vital overnight equipment (lost Explorer 
sleeping bag) all the way back to Base Camp. 

On our return our support crew had prepared International Cuisine (chicken korma) to tempt us. 
We then went to the evening social gathering where we met people from previous years and 
exchanged experiences with marshalls and competitors alike. We were deeply honoured by a VIP 
visit from a previous HPA Champion and his gorgeous (and not at all hairy) daughter Molly. Then 
it was early to bed in preparation for another gruelling day. 

Day 2 – It was minus twenty degrees according to Claire’s finger thermometer testing the air out 
of the top of her sleeping bag and we woke up in the dark again. Unsurprisingly the water had 
frozen and the permafrost had unusually risen to flysheet level and above! Ice axes would have 
made the morning trip to the portaloos less treacherous  

After another hearty breakfast of porridge and bacon and egg rolls we headed back into the hills 
with renewed vigour, speeding past three of our District Leaders (Geoff, Gareth and Nick) leaving 
them sitting in our wake! We weren’t really sure if they were marshalling or waiting for the tea 
room to open. Surpassing even our expectations we managed to accumulate a fifth of our points 
even though we were on substantially reduced time. We returned to Base Camp for the final time 
where the permafrost had subsided due to Lesley’s work with the gas stove, for a healthy lunch 
with plenty of fruit available. Richard introduced us to the possible delights of malt loaf with 
cheddar (now Goodie’s favourite meal after korma sandwiches). 

                      www.lbdscouts.org.uk                          9 

 

Unfortunately at the presentation we were overlooked. We did however find a ‘WELL DONE’ 
certificate each in our results envelope! 

THE CHALLENGE to you the reader is to enter Peak Assault 2011 the dates of which will be the 
14 – 16 October and take on the DISTRICT CHAMPIONS. (there are certain rules for this title 
which will be explained to you on the way home next year – the judges decision will be final) 

Team 41 ‘Are We Nearly There Yet?’ Disclaimer – this was written by seven extremely tired adults 

in the minibus on the way back so we cannot be held liable for any small discrepancies! 
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12th Letchworth Cub Scouts Born Survivor Camp  

Wymondley Wood  24 - 26 September 2010  

The Born Survivor Camp on Friday 24 - Sunday 26 was the best Cub Camp I’ve ever been to. 
The activities we did were Pioneering, which was really good because we did it in three groups.  The 
groups were called SAS, Marines and the Navy Seals.  In Pioneering we made a bench. Two of the groups 
made a tepee and the other group did the bench bit.  We also did fire lighting and learnt how to hold a 
match and the fire triangle has oxygen, heat and fuel.  The fire’s fuel is the sticks.  We also did tracking 
and we learnt about the signs they used to get away from enemies in the war.  We also did some Go-
Karting in our tent groups.  The Explorers made a kart track on the big field.  The Scouts had made the 
Go-Karts. 
The Camp Fire was the best bit because Matt made a cardboard house around a little fire and about 30 
seconds later the house went up in flames. 
Every morning we had to do some duties.  The duties were cleaning the toilets, washing up, fetching wa-
ter and setting the table for dinner. 

We had a great time at Wymondley Wood.         Max Martin 

Cub Camp, the best place for a camp.  
You’re active, it’s fun and ....... yes, the 
cooking!  We were put into groups called 
The Navy Seals, SAS and Marines.  There 
was a points system and the team with 
the most points got a medal.  SAS got 
minus 27.  On Friday we played a game 
and I won so I got to keep a glow stick.  
Every hour we got some cake.  Over all it 
was cold but for an hour it was hot! 
                                     Harry Schlote 

On Friday 24 September 2010 12th Letchworth 
went to Born Survivor Camp.  As soon as we got 
there we went to put the tents up and set out 
our beds.  The groups were called Navy Seals, 
Marines and SAS.  Then we learnt our duties.  
The coolest bit of camp was singing at the 
Campfire because we made a wooden house and 
completely burnt it.  After a few days we aired 
the tent, and for breakfast we had a lady called 
Amanda.  But the best part was racing in the Go-
Karts and my group set the fastest time.  We did 
pioneering where we made a bench.  We did fire-
lighting and tracking.  This has been a really cool 
camp and I really want to do it again                
Amman Dosanjh 

We had to put up our tent.  
Here are the tent names: Navy 
Seals, SAS and Marines.  The 
next day we had breakfast, it 
was delicious!  The tents were 
bright green and very, very big!  
The Leaders had small grey 
tents.  The next thing was Go-
Karting!!  The Scouts made the 
Go-Karts.  We had to bring bike 
helmets cause if we crashed.  
The kart racing was great.  We 
also did bases which were 
pioneering, fire-lighting and 
Tracking.  The next day we 
pulled down the tents and 
wrote this!!    

                     Adam Long  

We came to 12th Letchworth Cub Camp.  
It was not fun lacing the tents but it was 

good at the home fire.  I thought I saw a 
mini atomic explosion.  We slept in a 
proper scout tent.  On Friday we put up a 

tent                      Daniel Cusden 

We went to 
Born Survivor 

Camp.  We did 
lots of Go-
Karting and 

had some cake 
and orange 
and 

blackcurrant 
juice.    

                    
Danny 
Henderson 

We went to Born 
Survivor Camp.  
In the camp fire, 
the man running 
it made a house 
shape and it blew 
up.  Taking down 
the tent was the 
worst bit because 
it started raining.  
We only put up 
one tent, the 
Leaders did the 
other two tents.  
We had lots of 
cake.                                                           
 
David Waters 

Hi, my name is Theo.  
This is about my 1st Cub 
Camp.  I stayed in a 
tent with my friends 
and my sixer, Joe, he 
whacked Stanley with 
his bag in the stomach!  
One of our Leaders had 
a brilliant idea of put-
ting a house over the 
fire. 
 Theo Brignall 
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After a 40 minute drive down the motorway we arrived in Borehamwood, the site of the 
cyclocross event. 
 

I was feeling excited and nervous, as I have never done anything like this before.  The first thing 
that I did was to walk the course with my teammates Jack and Adam Taplin and Molly Wright.  

Baloo explained the easiest route to take around the course.  The course was in a wood and the 
circuit consisted of 3 bridges, two steep hills, tree roots, and tight bends.  The leaf covered track 
made the surface slippery in some places.  Each team had to complete the course twice and 

there were about 10 teams in total taking place. 
 

The Police had set up a separate area where they had a speed monitor, you had to cycle 25m 

towards the monitor as fast as you could and the monitor displayed your speed.  My fastest 
speed was 16mph and my sister managed 11mph (not bad for a Beaver.) 
 

Whilst I was cycling around the course, I almost fell of my bike when I slipped on a tree root, but 
luckily I managed to keep my balance.  I could hear my supporters cheering me on; this made 
me feel more determined to do my best. 
 

I had a really good time with my friends, the weather was hot and sunny and the cheeseburger 
was very tasty too. 
 

I would like to thank Akela and Baloo for entering our team into the competition. 
 

I feel very proud to have completed the course without falling off and achieving a decent time. 
 

My sister enjoyed the Beaver competition and she is looking forward to doing the Cub cyclocross 

event herself next year. 

William Stewardson -  8th Letchworth Cub  

County  Beaver Scout and Cub Scout Cylcocross 

Wellend  

On Sunday 10th October I took part in the very first 
Beavers Cyclocross at Well End Activity Centre and I 

enjoyed it. 
First we registered and had our bikes checked.  Then I 
went to the police stand and they stamped my bike with 

my postcode.  I had a go at the speed checker and the 
fastest I rode was nine miles an hour. 
When it was time, I did the obstacle course. First I rode 

over a long carpet then I had to walk my bike over a small 
wooden ladder.  Next I rode over a wooden ramp then 

had to weave in and out of cones, around a tub and over 
two planks of wood to the end.  I finished the course in 
two minutes two seconds. 

I had a great day, thank you to everyone who organised 
it. 

 Karen Rogers aged 7 8th Letchworth Beavers 

I had a fantastic time at the 
Beavers cyclo cross. It was 

interesting as we had to walk round 
the course first to make sure we 
knew where we were going. I was 

fourth to go round the course.  

Emma aged 6                                        

8th Letchworth Beavers 
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Beavers cyclo cross. It was 

interesting as we had to walk round 
the course first to make sure we 
knew where we were going. I was 

fourth to go round the course.  
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8th Letchworth Beavers 
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The District Team together with our District Webmaster are looking at 

creating a whole new District Website to enable us to provide all the 

functions such as  a District Calendar and photo gallery that a modern 

website should provide. 

To make sure we give all District members a website they want to use we 

need as much input as possible across the District, from the youngest 

Beaver to our more senior surfers. 

Please take some time to browse our current website 

www.lbdscouts.org.uk and send us some comments. 

We can’t build it how you want it if you don’t tell us! 

New District Website 

Calling all website surfers– we need your input! 

-Do you have any favourite (Scouting or non Scouting) websites that 
you think are easy to navigate or have a good format? 
-What functions do you want to see on the new website? 
 -What kind of features/information do you want to see? 

Technical input very welcome our Webmaster will hopefully be able to translate 
for us! Completely un-technical input definitely very welcome. 
 Your comments/input can be passed to your ADC, any member of the District 
Team, or to Janet Conder District Secretary e-mail sec@lbdscouts.org.uk  

                      www.lbdscouts.org.uk                          11 
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On the weekend we went to the Born Survivor 12th 
Letchworth Cub Camp 2010 so we could get our 
Outdoor Challenge Badge.  I was Seconder for a tent 
called SAS (Special Air Support).  My friend Mark 
was in Navy Seals.  My Brother Daniel was in 
Marines.  In the morning we had to air our tents so 
the grass didn’t die.  The adults that came with us 
were Akela Heather, Akela Amanda, Chill and Gav.  
My favourite bit was the campfire because the 
house that Matt made was really amazing when it 
blew up.  The food that Akela Amanda made was 
great.  My favourite thing to eat was the bacon roll.  
Chill seemed to get annoyed quite easily.  It was 
definitely a weekend to remember.                                    

Jakob Cusden 

We went to Wymondley Wood with 
the Cubs.  The camp was called Born 
Survivor Camp.  The groups were 
called SAS, Marines and last but not 
least Navy Seals.  On the first night 
SAS got -10 points for talking in the 
night.  In the morning we had break-
fast, done our duties.  After our duty 
we went to base group.  There was 
pioneering, fire-lighting and tracking.  
Then we had cake and went back to 
base groups.” 

 Alex Beevor 

On Friday the 24, 12th Letchworth 
Cubs went to Born Survivor Camp.  
We were split into three new sixes for 
camp.  They were SAS, Marines and 
Navy Seals.  I was a marine.  We had 
to sleep in proper green Cub tents 
and air them every day.  It was really 
hard to take them down but we got 
there in the end.  There were lots of 
activities.  We did go-karting, a 
scavenger hunt, wide game, 
pioneering, tracking, fire-lighting, 
and we sat around the camp fire 
doing sketches and songs.  But there 
were some down sides, we had to 
work and do duties!!        

                                    Joe Henderson 

The 12th Letchworth Born Survivor 
Camp was great!  There were 
three patrols, SAS, Marines and 
Navy Seals.  The hardest thing was 
the clove hitch knot in the 
pioneering.  In the fire-lighting I 
burnt my finger with a match!  Our 
tents were very draughty and we 
couldn’t sleep.  The camp fire was 
impressive at the start because 
Matt made a special effects house 
then set it on fire.  Round the 
camp fire we all sang songs about 
super weird things.  My favourite 
song was the song about the bird         

       
        Adam Hillyer 

On Friday 24 
September was 
the start of Cub 
Camp.  We all 
found out what 
tent we were in.  
There was SAS, 
Navy Seals and 
Marines.  I was in 
Marines.  At the 
end of the day we 
played a game 
with Matt.  The 
next day we had 
breakfast and at 
the end of the day 
Matt made a small 
wooden house and 
burnt it.  We also 
did Go-Karting 
that was fun      

Stanley Woodiss 

When we got to camp we set 
up our tent and went to bed.  
The next morning we got up 
and wrapped up warm to have 
breakfast.  After breakfast we 
did our bases.  Then we had 
lunch and went Go-Karting 
and did our 3rd Bases.  Then 
we had dinner and sung camp-
fire songs around the camp-
fire.  

Charlie Dent 

On Friday the 24th of September 2010 
12th Letchworth Cub Scouts went to a 
Survivor Camp.  It was a exotic time.  
When I got there something hit my 
heart.  It has all my friends laughing 
and shaking their heads in disbelief 
as they called me over.  When we got 
in the dull white Mess Tent as they 
went over the safety rules and built 
the bright green tent and laid out our 
long stretchy bed.  We had a delicious 
dinner and played an awesome game 

before bed.          Mark Worcester 

The food I liked very much also I’m a vegetarian.  On Saturday morning I ate Frosties and 
vegetarian sausages, beans toast and Sunday morning I had Frosties and vegetarian sausage 
roll for breakfast.  We had a camp fire and did funny sketches and I was a Dracula in my 
sketch.  Matt’s fire house was amazing.  Finally, my group was Alex, Max, Adam, Jakoc and 

Charlie.            Pavan Vaghela 
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Alex Smith 

On Friday 8 October the first Baldock Scouts had a wide game 
instead of their normal meeting.  We played the wide game at the 

Weston Woods at the edge of Baldock.  Some Scouts then stayed 
the night after the game. 

I think that the game was good but rather easy.  The animals we 
had to find could have blown their whistles more often and if there 

were more animals it may have been a bit more interesting.  The 
catchers were a good idea although it was hard to tell whether they 
were or not.  Overall my team came 1st with 101 points. 

The sleepover was good but a lot of us did not get to sleep until 

about 1:30 in the morning.! 

Wide Game / Over Night Stay 

1st Baldock Scout Troop   

Shane McMahon 

The camp was fun. I 
liked the wide game and 

the video. I did not like 
to see that Will was sick! 

The sleep was the worst 
because I did not get to 

sleep. 

The breakfast was tasty. 

Thank you for camp and 
stuff. 

Breakfast 10/10.         
Total 7/10. 

Tom Baxter 

I quite liked the sleepover / wide game.  The wide game up 
at Weston Woods was really fun, I also liked the movie 

(Avatar). 

I also really liked the breakfast (hot dogs). 

Sophie Bosworth 

On the 8 October the Scouts had a wide 
game and sleepover.  The wide game was 

alright but it wasn’t the best.  It was really 
hard to find people, maybe a bit too hard.  
It was fun though it was really hard.  Not 

many people got more than two cards.  So I 
think you should make it easier some how. 

Sleepover was great and I like the idea of 
the movie.  The cakes were delicious. 

Matthew Glanville 

I think everyone 
else had a better 

time than me cos I 
have seen Avatar. 
I hate it when 

people are sick 
and was wide 
awake all night. 

Emma Walker 

We had a Scout 
sleepover on the         

8 October, it was 
really fun.  We went 
to Weston Woods and 

played a wide game. I 
really enjoyed it as it 
was my first wide 

game.  It was fun 
when we had to find 
the animals and when 

we came back to the 
Scout hut we had a 

sleepover that was so 
fun but we didn’t get 
any sleep.  Breakfast 

was lovely. 

I think the wide game 
was good but it was 
really hard to find the 

animals in the forest. 

Unknown 

Ourwide game lasted for 1hr 30mins. It 
was complicated but fun.  We wandered 

through Weston Woods avoiding the 
Klingons and finding people / animals.  
We came 5th.  Ahh but I enjoyed it.  We 

were in a team of 6 but split up.  Klingons 
stamped me once but I got all 3 strips / 
colours.  It was a fun wide game then we 

got back and watched Avatar.  We went to 
bed at 1:13.  I enjoyed it. 

Lucy Brewer 

Community spirit 
is what we bring. 
On Friday we 
meet. Unless it’s 
a community 
event. Time 
spent here time 
well spent.  
Scouts are 
ALWAYS 
prepared.  

 

Photo 1st Baldock 
Scout Troop on 

page 14  
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On the 18 September 2010 we met at Hobbs Hill School to go on the Night Hike.  We went 

to our classrooms to unpack our bags and met on the field in our packs to do Grand Howl. 

After dinner we set off on the bus to the place where our adventure would begin.  The hike 

began at 6.30 pm and in our group we visited six bases throughout the night performing 

different tasks with the help of Scouts and Explorers. 

 

On the first base our group had to learn the Cub Scout Promise in sign language.  I enjoyed 

this, but found it quite hard to learn the sign language actions. 

 

On base two we had to crack the code!  One member of our  team used a Light Sabre to 

make actions shown on a piece of paper for each letter. It was difficult but we got there in 

the end. 

 

On base three we got split into two groups, one group had to use a torch to perform Morse 

Code ,the other group had to crack the code and enter the numbers in the code into a box to 

get the prize. 

 

On base four we did first aid. One person read the instructions out while the other person 

helped patient who was injured.  In our group, we had to ring an ambulance. 

 

On base five we did a relay race to get a chocolate bar each, and we were timed. 

 

We had nearly finished now, it was quite late but our Group got to base six in good time.  

Here we had hamburgers and a drink, and we learnt some French questions and phrases. 

 

We had finished and we were the first group back on the coach!  We finally got back to the 

school where we got ready to go to bed.  This activity is absolutely brilliant, this is the 

second year I have done it and I think all Cubs would like it. 

 

Thanks to all the Leaders who helped us on the Night Hike                                     Lauren 

8th Letchworth Cubs 

County Cub Scout   

Night Hike 2010  
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It appears that there have been sightings of Jambo Bees in 
Denmark. On this picture of a Danish Scout you can clearly see a 
Jambo Bee in Hertfordshire Colours. 
 

It seems that the Bees travelled to Europe (avoiding very strict 
wildlife importation laws) in the luggage of a Letchworth and 

Baldock Leader. 
 

However they only enjoyed a short spell of freedom before being 

captured by local Scouts who are now looking after them. 

 

Jambo Bees Invade Europe  

 I went to Paradise Park with the Beavers. We all met in the playground where we found out 
what we could do for the day. 
  

We went on the woodland walk. We had to look for insects and bugs. We also measured the 
trees with our arms to find out how old they were. 
  

Then we went to 'touch and feel' where I touched a tiger, snake skins and crocodile skin which 
had been made into shoes, bags and belts. 
  

I had lunch at the park, played on the fire engine and then went to the food chain talk and 
learnt about what animals eat. 
  

We went around the zoo and saw the great tigers, fed the emu and reindeers. 
  

It was a great day out. 
  

by Jack aged 7 - 8th Letchworth Beavers 
  

As a result of joining in this wonderful day out, Jack gained his Animal friend and Explore activity 

badges, as well as working towards the Global and Friendship Challenge badges. 

Dragonfly - BSL 8th Letchworth Beavers 

Paradise Park -  8th Letchworth Beavers  
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1st Baldock  

Scouts who took 
part in the Wide 
Game and an 
overnight stay  
organised by 
Sarah, Senior 
Patrol Leader. 

 

Some thoughts 
from the Troop 
on page 5  
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County Cub Scout   

Night Hike 2010  

On Saturday the 18 September I went on a night hike in Hemel Hempstead. We stayed in a 
school (freaky) and after unpacking we had some lovely dinner. Then I got changed into some 

warmer clothing because we were about to start our adventure. 
 
Our first destination was at a mysterious river. We had instructions and a map to help us find 

our way to our first activity. Here we had to do semaphore and move our arms into different 
shapes and our team had a list of which action meant what letter. We finished it and we were 
rewarded with some custard creams, it was really fun and exciting. There were six bases, we 

had a BBQ, learnt some French, did Morse Code with a torch, helped some people in a pretend 
car crash but the best bit was eating the yummy burgers with ketchup on them.  

 
We walked a very long way (seven miles), most of it was in the dark. But the best bit of all was 
having fun with my pack (Benjamin, Tommy, Oliver, Luke, Sammy) and having a laugh with 

other friends. 
 
At the end of the hike, were told that we had earned our communicators badge, a hikes away 

and a nights away point too! 
  

                                                                Darcy-Mai Hau  11th Letchworth Cubs 
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then we went into a tunnel, can’t see that on the map. Then we drove onto a bridge that quite 
literally spans the sea. Still can’t see that on the map hang on a minute there is a very long 

bridge on the map but it’s in the opposite direction we need to go. And then the passport control 
for Sweden. Yes we had gone to the wrong country. So over the border to the first junction turn 
around back to passport control back over the border, over the bridge again, through the tunnel 

and into Denmark. 
 

Chris then declared “Sometimes I’m a bit impulsive when it comes to things like this”. Thanks for 

the warning Chris. 
 

After that it was plain sailing (apart from the occasional periods of driving on the wrong side of 

the road by him and me).   We easily found the site which is in a quiet rural part of the country 
called Zealand. We were greeted by Andreas Poulson a volunteer at the site. Over a cup of tea 
Andreas explained all about Danish Scouting and then gave us a guided tour. 
 

The site is fantastic; it has a real feel of the wilderness about it. It is laid out around a beautiful 
lake that is used for water activities. There are lots of camping areas amongst the trees and 

large open spaces for activities. There are also little shelters for those who don’t want to use 
tents. There is a whole host of activities available on site some of which I have never seen 
offered on a British Scout site. I won’t go into detail as we are keeping those a surprise for the 

time being. 
 

Although I will say it has the biggest zip wire I have seen outside of the Royal Marine Commando 

Training centre.  The site has a really good resource centre which used to be a dentist training 
school before it was moved to the site, legend has it you can still hear the screams of those 

being practised on. 
 

There was a large party of Danish Scouts at the site having a reunion camp. We were kindly 

invited to stay the night in the comfort of the main building. It was great fun watching the 
Scouts. I particularly enjoyed their night activity where they had to re live all the day’s events in 
one hour starting with getting up and doing everything again right through to going to bed. This 

included eating all their meals again and having to go on a hike. 
 

The food was delicious especially the breakfast which started with a big bowl of porridge in which 

you had the option of placing a bar of chocolate which quickly melted. I suspect if we gave that 
option to our Scouts we would have a 100% take up on the chocolate option. 
 

Sadly our time here was all too short so I gave out a few County badges and Jambo bees and 
then we had to head back to the airport checking out a few possible activities on the way.  

 

Although arriving home on Sunday 
tired I can honestly say I am looking 
forward to returning to Denmark 

next year, the country is great, the 
people nice and the Scouts even 
better. 
 

Check out the site at 
www.NAESBYCENTRET.DK 

Gavin Conder   

ADC - Scouts 
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They Cost £2 each as they are fund-raising badges for the UK 
Contingent who will be attending the 22nd WSJ next summer in Sweden.  
 

For the next few months  these badges are only available to buy 
from members of the UK International Support Team. 

This badge can also be found on ebay cheaper by searching " 22nd World 
Scout Jamboree badge UK 2011 " 
 

If you want to purchase one drop me a email at m.hart.sfx@googlemail.com to arrange 

payment and collection/drop off of the badge! 

Thank you for your help! 

Matt Hart 

Emma Covington  1st Ashwell  ABSL  

David Summer  1st Ashwell  ACSL  

Do you have or had a connection or know someone who was with 8th Letchworth 
Scout Group.  If so Peter Ellmers, GSL would be pleased to hear from you as the 
Group will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary next  year.   

Please contact Peter at 01462 685893 or peterellmers@btinternet.com 

As you may have read, Anita Claydon has been appointed the Assistant County Commissioner 
Special Needs. 
 

As a number of Leaders have been enquiring about special needs training, I have contacted Anita 
and she has agreed to run a District Special Needs training session on Sunday 5 December at 

DHQ Icknield Way. This session will include a brief introduction to the disabilities act and then 
cover issues such as Autism, ADHD and challenging behaviour. 
 

The session will run from 10am-12 and will end with a question and answer session. Anita is then 
happy to stay behind to answer any specific issues leaders may have.  

To book your place please contact Janet Conder - District Secretary  01462 624365 or 

sec@lbdscouts.org.uk. 

Janet Conder 

Special Needs Training  
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NOVEMBER  

2   Scout and Guide Shop reopens  

5   District Fireworks Display     Wymondley Wood  

5  Scout Active Service - ‘The Merry Widow’ Gordon Craig Theatre  

11   District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood  

14  Remembrance Sunday      

19   District Cub District Quiz     5th Letchworth HQ, Spring Road  

19 - 21 County Scout Green Beret     Phasels Wood  

28  County Skills Days - Adults    Hobbs Hill Wood School  

29   Wymondley Wood Committee Meeting   Wymondley Wood  

DECEMBER  

4   Fellowship Christmas Dinner   Guide HQ  

5   Special Needs Training (Leaders)   District H.Q. 

6   County Explorer Meal  ‘Aroma’   Stevenage  

9   District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood 

11  Christmas Tree Festival     The Letchworth Free Church  

 JANUARY 2011 

13   District Executive Meeting     District HQ  

19   District Team Meeting     District HQ  

29   Scout Active Support ‘Burns Night’   

31  Wymondley Wood Committee Meeting   Wymondley Wood   

FEBRUARY   

10  District Executive Meeting     Wymondley Wood   

 

Letchworth and Baldock District Scouts Editor 

Rita Hawkins, 1 South Close, Baldock SG7 6DS                                                   

editor3@btinternet.com                                                        

Printed by: Print Factory, Whitehorse Street, 

Baldock                                                                         

Printfactory@tesco.net 
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The ADC (Scouts) Rough Guide to        

           Denmark (and Sweden )  

You may have heard that a party of twenty young people and Leaders from the d 

District are joining the County Expedition to Denmark which will take place at the 
start of the 2011 summer holidays. 
 

Well about six weeks ago a plea went out for someone to go on a recce to Denmark 
on the weekend of 9 and 10 October. I thought I’d put my name down more to 

show willing than in any real expectation of having to go. 
 

And lo and behold I was selected for the trip along with Chris Searle. So Chris 

booked the flights with everybody’s favourite budget airline – the one that paints 
everything orange. 
 

Several e-mails went backwards and forwards to a lady called Viki Olgod Frandsen 
who works at the Naesbycentret Scout Camp which was our destination. I still 
haven’t met her but she was very helpful and was able to arrange for us to stay at 

the site. 
 

I booked the car park at Stanstead airport and arranged to pick Chris up. There was 

nothing else to do except leave it to the last minute on Friday night to pack my bag. 

Then my son helpfully pointed out that I had put the wrong car registration on the 
car park booking. Obviously it was too late to amend it on line and customer 
services had closed so I had to book the car park again for another £15 (thankfully 

now refunded) 
 

Things went like clockwork especially when they called our flight, you know how 

people pay extra money to get on the plane first, well we offered to help a lady with 
a baby and pram to get down the steps and out to the aircraft and got there before 
them. This generated a huge feeling of satisfaction but sadly I have to admit  

mostly because of the queue jumping rather than the good deed. 
 

After an uneventful flight we arrived at Copenhagen airport and collected our hire 

car. Chris elected to drive and I would navigate. He jumped in fitted his SAT NAV 
pushed a few buttons and then we were off. I was still trying to find where we were 
on the map.  We had gone about 400 metres from the airport when he turned right 

onto the E20 motorway, ah yes I can see that on the map,  
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